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MMO Reference: DCO/2020/00005 
Planning Inspectorate Reference: EN010116 
 
14 September 2022 
 
Dear Sir or Madam,  

Planning Act 2008, Application by North Lincolnshire Green Energy Park Limited 
(“Ltd”) for an Order Granting Development Consent for North Lincolnshire Green 
Energy Park 

 

 

Relevant Representation 

On 3 August 2022, the Marine Management Organisation (the “MMO”) received notice under 
Section 56 of the Planning Act 2008 (the “PA 2008”) that the Planning Inspectorate (“PINS”) 
had accepted an application made by North Lincolnshire Green Energy Park Ltd (the 
“Applicant”) for a development consent order (the “Application”) (MMO ref: 
DCO/2020/00005; PINS ref: EN010116).  
 
The Application includes a draft development consent order (the “dDCO”) and an 
Environmental Statement (the “ES”). The Application seeks authorisation to construct, 
operate and maintain North Lincolnshire Green Energy Park. 
 
The MMO have reviewed the Application and note that the dDCO does not include a draft 
Deemed Consent under Part 4 (Marine Licensing) of the Marine and Coastal Access Act 
2009 (the “Deemed Marine Licence/DML”).  
 
As part of the formal scoping request received June 14 2021, and subsequent PEIR 
review, the MMO notified the Applicant that no works were identified below Mean High 



Water Springs within the proposals. We requested confirmation of this from the Applicant 
and issued a formal response to PINS on 4 August 2021 stating the MMO had no 
comment to make.  
 
The MMO’s remit only includes works to be undertaken within the UK marine area, as 
defined by Section 42 of the Marine and Coastal Access Act 2009, including works below 
Mean High Water Springs. 
 
Following the receipt of the notification of application acceptance from the Applicant, the 
MMO requested confirmation that there are no planned works within the UK marine area. 
The Applicant has since confirmed this.  
 
The MMO therefore seek to have no further involvement in the DCO process and will not 
register as an interested party at this time.  
 
The MMO reserves the right to amend this position if the scope of the proposed scheme is 
further revised to include any licensable activities within the UK marine area. If such marine 
works are considered, we request you to engage with the MMO as an interested party in the 
examination process, at an earliest convenience. 
 
Yours faithfully 

Christie Powell 
Marine Licensing Case Manager 
  

 
  

 




